
    

 

 
                                              Regulatory Compliance Made Simple 
 
November 21, 2016 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
 
 
Secretary to the Commission 
Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza, Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 
RE:  RCLEC, Inc. – Submission of P.S.C. Tariff No. 5 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
With this filing, RCLEC, Inc. submits Intrastate Access Tariff P.S.C. Tariff No. 5.  The Company 
requests an effective date for Tariff No. 5 of December 21, 2016. 
 
Please contact me at 702.497.8730 or by e-mail at chlsolutions@msn.com should you have any questions 
or need additional information. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Carol Lisowski 
Regulatory Consultant 
 
cc:  Anita Taff-Rice, Counsel to RCLEC, Inc. 
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